Cornwall Councillor Report — St Austell Bay Parish — October 2022

It doesn’t feel like it has been very long at all since my last St Austell Bay Parish
Council meeting, and | don’t have a great deal to update on accordingly.

This past Tuesday | was pleased to visit the nearly finished works to realign and
reopen the coastpath between Charlestown and Porthpean, along with Sophie from
Cormac.

Cormac have done a fantastic job working through some difficult conditions to get
the path realigned, and I'd like to thank them and the various landowners along the
way for their patience while this necessary work has been carried out.

It's great to see the Duporth Development CIC deliver on a community access
defibrillator for the estate, near the chalets that have also recently been refurbished,
along with a rather fetching Jubilee bench.

Thank you to Duchy Defibrillators for providing and installing the defibrillator, First
Choice Property Maintenance for building and installing the shelter (not yet finished,
but will be within the week) and the Parish Council for their monthly financial
contribution to cover the ongoing cost (and for the bench!).



